NOTES FOR TODAY – AUGUST 1ST, 2021

LIVING SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH MONTGOMERY, TEXAS

THIS WEEK AT LSLC

Sunday Schedule:

Sun:

Worship – 8:00 AM Fellowship – 9:15 AM

Bible Classes for All Ages – 9:30 AM

Worship - 10:45 AM

Children's Ministry Swim Party – 4:00 PM

Tues: Communion – 11:00 AM
Thurs: LWML – 10:00 AM
Fri: Directory Photos – 1:00 PM
Sat: Directory Photos – 10:00 AM

Worship – 8:00 AM Fellowship – 9:15 AM

Bible Classes for All Ages - 9:30 AM

Worship - 10:45 AM

Flowers are given by Dawn Dunagan in memory of Paul Ashby (cousin's husband)

"Living Savior has upgraded to a new website host. It is the same address as before but you may need to fully-qualify it as 'www.livingsaviortexas.org'. The 'www'' is important. If you have any questions, please contact Eric Yeager at eric.r.yeager@gmail.com or 936-448-2343"

Dates	Times	Communion Assistants	Altar Guild	Ushers	Readers	Audio Video	Acolytes	Children's Message
8/1	8:00am	Doug Lee	Lisa Schoppa	Chris and Mary Cheatham	Lisa Schoppa	Lee's	Kyle Steen	Pastor Bailes
	10:45am	John Burg	Mary Nye	Bill and Nan Dodd	Butch Nye	Dinning's	Chris	Pastor
		Earl McCaleb	Judy Hodge				Douglas	Bailes
8/8	8:00am	Clay Hegar	Mary Cheatham LeAnn Way	Chris and Mary Cheatham	Kate Hegar	Lee's	Alex Fendia	Cheryl Bailes
	10:45am	Earl McCaleb	Sandy Smith Pam Simpson	Bill and Nan Dodd	Barbara Handley	Dinning's	Travis Woytasczyk	Cheryl Bailes

IN OUR PRAYERS

Please send all prayer requests for this list to Lindsay (office@livingsaviortexas.org).

Unless otherwise requested, the list will be revised the first Sunday of each month

Healing/Surgery/Hospitalization

Michael Boddeker (Lee's nephew) treatments for blood cancer Pat Ferguson hospitalized again after knee replacement surgery Barbara Harmon (LSLC neighbor) preparing for surgery

Martha Mascardo (Ron's mother) dealing with the effects of a stroke

Jenny Nye recovering at home after surgery Charles Steffler recovering from back surgery

Rachel Zaragoza (Yeager family) upcoming tests and surgery

Family Needs (various hardships & needs)

Pregnancy/Birth

Military (at home and stationed overseas)

Everett Lake Hames (Hames' Grandson) stationed at Chambers Field Naval Air Station, Norfolk, VA as an Air Traffic Controller James Hollis going through initial training before assignment

Andrew Knauf (Nyes' Grandson) prayers of protection

Death (comfort for family/friends of the departed)

Family and friends of James Graham (Andrea Mascardo's step-father) Family and friends of Earnestine Shutt (Bruce's stepmother)

Cancer/Long-Term Illness

Jan Baker (Joice Fangmann's Sister) stomach cancer Harriet Graff (St. Mark-Conroe) breasts cancer

Debbie Griffin (Mike Riley's sister) undergoing treatment for cancer

Barbara Hammond (Vahrenkamps' Aunt) bone cancer chemo treatments

Larry Harris (Dolly Iselt's son-in-law) undergoing treatment at MD

Anderson for Acute Leukemia

Nancy Hauck (Mattfeld family friend) stage four cancer Stephanie Henry (Henschel's Daughter) dealing with Lupus Everett Itschner (Shoppes' great-nephew) RSV and heart irregularity

Glen Knolhoff (Yeagers' friend) stage 4 cancer

Bill McCalister (Dianna Wood's Brother) Parkinson's Disease

Pam McLeod (Yeagers' family) stage 2 breast cancer Linda Middleton going through cancer treatments

Patricia Minor (Valerie Krizan's Mother) congestive heart failure

Joanne Musule (Stefflers' extended family) breast cancer Gloria Poole (Jack Heintschel's cousin) Stage 4 cancer Bart Powell serious complications from his on-going cancer John Hudson (family member of the bohmans) fighting cancer Butch Robertson (Steffler's friend) treatments for cancer Clara Rosales (Ivonne Gourlay's Sister)-stage 4 brain cancer

Jerry Sebastian (friend of Sandy Smith) diagnosed with adenocarcinoma

of liver and lungs; dealing with a new round of chemo

Richard Sharpe stage 4 cancer

Al Schuller skin cancer and breathing difficulties

Ann Siede friend of the Nyes'

Jim Wasmund challenges from deteriorating eyesight

Timothy Wasmund (Jim's son) testing and treatment for cancer

TO SUBMIT A PRAYER REQUEST, please go to the church website and click on the CONTACT US tab at the top. Then click on PRAYERS in the middle of the page and simply follow the steps given. Thank you!

HIS LOVE-OUR RESPONSE

"I therefore, a prisoner for the Lord, urge you to walk in a manner worthy of the calling to which you were called." The callings we have from the Lord are our "vocations." Here Paul talks about our vocation as Christian. We are called to be His people and to reflect His love, generosity, and peace within the Church.

Check / Cash	8:00 Worship	40	General Offerings	\$2,027.00	
	Bible Study	30	Building Fund	\$0.00	
Offerings through 7/25/2021	Sunday School	2/3	Other	\$42.00	
7/25/2021	10:45 Worship	66	Total Offerings	\$2,0692.00	
Online	General Offerings		\$2,084.09		
Offerings through	Building Fund		\$55.00		
7/25/2021	Other		\$15.75		
7,23,2021	Total Online	Offerings		\$2,154.84	

HAPPENING THIS WEEK AT LSLC

LUNCH BUNCH - Lunch Bunch is this Thursday, August 5. We will meet at 11:30 for lunch at Kitchen Tales. If you haven't signed up to attend, please contact Annet Riley at <u>asriley@ymail.com</u> or (713) 598-2556. All ladies are welcome. There is also a link to sign up on the webpage under Contact Us then Online Forms.

MITE SUNDAY -Today is Mite Sunday. Don't forget to put your mites in the big mite box. If you don't have a mite box, you can still help support LWML mission projects by putting money aside for mites and dropping it in the big mite box on the first Sunday of the month. Individual mite boxes are available by the big mite box. Please feel free to take one. Don't forget to put eight dimes in your dime stocking or container for August.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

PICTURE TIME – We are making an updated directory since we are growing and it's been awhile (see below in upcoming events). Please visit our webpage, select the Contact Us box and then the Online Forms. From there you will be able to register for your family's time slot.

PHOTO VOLUNTEERS NEEDED – If you would like and are able to volunteer, please visit our webpage to sign up. Select the Contact Us box and then the Online Forms. From there you will be able to register for a time slot that works for you.

MANY THANKS - Thanks for the many prayers, cards and texts during Mike's recent trip to the emergency room and his recovery from pneumonia. He is feeling much, much better. We are blessed to be a part of the wonderful Living Savior family. Annet Riley

A HEARTFELT THANK YOU to everyone that prayed for my dad during his long battle with cancer, which took his life on July 5, 2021. A sincere appreciation for all the cards, thoughts, concerns that everyone expressed to myself and Chris. It has been a long painful journey but the kindness from everyone here at LSLC has been very healing. We are grateful to have so many friends that truly care.

Mary and Chris Cheatham

T-SHIRTS FROM VBS left overs (multiple sizes in youth and adult) if anyone is interested in purchasing one (\$10) Please contact Cheryl (<u>cgbailes@livingsaviortexas.org</u>).

CHOIR – will start back up on Wednesday, August 25th, at 7pm. If you are interested in joining Choir please feel free to attend a Wednesday night practice.

CHILD BEYOND INTERNATIONAL - Child Beyond International is a nonprofit organization based in Hood River, OR. They own and operate a children's home outside San Cristobol, Guatemala. The Ladies of the LWML are supporting a Child Beyond International child. The cost to sponsor a child is \$40 a month. If you would like to help sponsor a child, there is a small box for Child Beyond International donations on the table near the large Mite box. All donations will be appreciated. Thanks to everyone who has supported this project.

UPCOMING EVENTS

ONLINE PHOTOS - we will be doing updated photos for the website for anyone in the congregation that desires to have this done at no charge. The photographer will also make available personal photos, Christmas cards ect. for those who wish to purchase them. There will be a SignUp genius the first two Fridays (1pm to 8pm) and Saturdays (10am to 4pm) in August. We will add more weekends as needed. There will also be a SignUp genius for being at the church to help the photographer and open and lock up. For questions call Susie Yeager 713-542-2264.

BREAKFAST FOR NEW TEACHERS Tuesday, Aug. 2, Living Savior will be providing breakfast for all of the new teachers in the Montgomery Independent School District. If you are interested in making something or helping to serve the breakfast please contact Cheryl (<u>cgbailes@livingsaviortexas.org</u>) and she will send you a link to sign up on SignUpGenius.

LADIES' BIBLE STUDY - The Thursday Morning Ladies' Bible study will meet this Thursday, August 5. We will do a single session study entitled *Faith Over Fear*. For more information about the Ladies' Bible study, contact Annet Riley at asriley@ymail.com or (713) 598-2556.

ALL YOUTH 7TH-12TH GRADE are invited to the Steen's (10750 Circle Dr., Willis) on Sunday, Aug. 15th from 4:00-7:00 for a Lake Party and Skiing. Please RSVP to Cheryl (cgbailes@livingsaviortexas.org) or Jennifer (936-718-8023) by Wed. Aug. 11th so we can plan for the meat to be cooked. Please bring with you either a bag of chips, a 2 Lt. drink, or a dessert of some sort to share. If you have a life jacket please bring it as well.

ANNUAL SUNDAY SCHOOL RETREAT - please Mark your Calendar for the annual Sunday School Retreat at Camp Lone Star for Sept. 10-11th. The cost is \$40 a child and \$50 an adult. **This is for children 1st through 6th grade and 1st graders** must have a parent join them on the retreat but any parent is welcome to come as well. We will leave a 5:00pm (please eat supper before or bring it with you to eat on the way) on Friday Sept. 10th and will return Saturday, Sept. 11th around 6:30pm. Look for registration material in Sunday School starting in August.

BILL GAITHER AND THE GAITHER VOCAL BAND will be in concert on Thursday, Sept. 23rd in College Station at 7:00 pm. Anyone interested in attending please RSVP to Cheryl (<u>cgbailes@livingsaviortexas.org</u>) by Sept. 1st so tickets can be bought. If we have more than 10 people then the cost will be \$20 a person, if not the cost is \$25.00 a person.

ALL WOMEN OF LIVING SAVIOR, you are invited to attend a Ladies Night out on Friday, Oct. 1st at 7:00pm at Salem Lutheran Church in Tomball. It is a night full of fun, fellowship, Christian Laughter with ladies of all ages. The cost is \$25 a person unless we can get 10 or more ladies to attend then the cost drops down to \$20 a person. Please RSVP to Cheryl (cgbailes@livingsaviortexas.org) by Aug. 15th if you want to attend this event so she can get tickets before they sell out. (please RSVP even if you tentatively told her you where interested in attending a month ago)

ZACH WILLIAMS CONCERT anyone interested in attending a Zach Williams Concert on Saturday, Oct. 2nd at 7:00pm, please contact Cheryl at <u>cgbailes@livingsaviortexas.org</u>. This is to open to any children, youth, or adults wanting to attend. The event is taking place at Grace Church in Houston and the cost of the concert is \$20 person.